
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE:  March 9, 2010 
 
TO:  Design Review Board Members 
 
FROM: Natasha Campbell, Contract Planner 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item M-1 
  09-075-DRB; Marriott Residence Inn and Hollister Business Center 
  6300 Hollister Avenue; APN 073-050-020 

 
 
 
 
At the DRB’s meeting of February 23, 2010, the applicant requested and the DRB 
agreed to reconvene an Ad Hoc Committee (Carl Schneider, Bob Wignot, and Scott 
Branch) to study project revisions. The Ad Hoc Committee met at the City of Goleta 
offices on February 24, 2010. 
 
February 24 Ad Hoc Meeting Attendees: Bob Olson (applicant), Gene Fong (project 
architect), and Russ Goodman (property owner), Barbara Massey (public), Frank 
Arredondo (public), Gary Earle (public), Steve Chase, Patty Miller, Natasha Campbell 
 
In addition to the DRB’s Ad Hoc Committee meetings, the full DRB has considered the 
plans for the Marriott Residence Inn project (09-075-DRB) at the following DRB 
meetings: December 8, 2009, January 26, 2010, and February 9, 2010. Table 1 below 
summarizes recent changes to the square footage, number of hotel rooms, FAR, 
building setback from Hollister Avenue, and number of required parking spaces that 
have been proposed for the hotel project.  



DRB March 9, 2010 
Marriott Residence Inn (09-075-DRB) 
 

Table 1 
 

MARRIOTT 
RESIDENCE 

INN 
 

 
DEC 8 2009 

 
JAN 26 2010 

 
FEB 9 2010 

 
MAR 9 2010 

 
Square Footage 

 
99,634 

 

 
95,256 

 
94,876 

 
80,989 

 
Hotel Rooms 

 
140 

 

 
135 

 
133 

 
118 

 
Floor Area 
Ratio (FAR) 
 

 
0.60 

 

 
0.57 

 
0.57 

 
0.49 

(meets 0.5 FAR for 
Hotel Overlay) 

 
Setback from 
Hollister 
 

 
108 ft, 2 in 

 
131 ft, 6 in 

 
131 ft, 6 in 

 
151 ft, 4 in 

Required 
Parking Spaces 
 

 
144 

 

 
139 

 
137 

 
122 (all onsite) 

 
The project architectural details have also been modified to reflect a more Spanish 
architectural style, with overhanging roof lines. 
 
As noted in Table 1, due to the reduced room count, the number of parking spaces 
required has been reduced to 122 spaces. Although a reciprocal parking plan is an 
acceptable method of providing parking, specifically for projects within the Hotel 
Overlay, all required parking can now be accommodated on the proposed hotel parcel. 
Therefore, a reciprocal parking agreement with the adjacent business is no longer 
needed, to provide the number of ordinance required parking spaces for the hotel. 
 
Pending confirmation from the DRB to proceed with a specific hotel plan on March 9th, 
the visual simulations and video drive by will be updated to reflect the revised hotel 
design by Ron Stevens of Interacta, under contract to the City. The simulations and 
video drive by will provide more information on how the project redesign affects scenic 
views of the mountains for vehicles, cyclists or pedestrians travelling along Hollister 
Avenue, as well as the perceived massing and height of the proposed structure. Mr. 
Stevens’ timeline for completing revised visuals will be dependent upon the extent and 
type of all project changes as well as when he receives the related, revised grading, 
architectural and landscaping information. If the revisions are not completed in time for 
the March 23rd DRB meeting, an additional continuance will be requested.  
 
Attached to this memo is a reduced 11” x 17” revised project plan set. 
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